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Kim Jong Un Meets Chinese Foreign Minister 

Pyongyang, May 4 (KCNA) -- Kim Jong Un, chairman of the Workers' Party of 

Korea and chairman of the State Affairs Commission of the Democratic People's 

Republic of Korea, Thursday met Wang Yi, state councilor and foreign minister of 

the People's Republic of China, who is on a visit to the DPRK. 

Present at the meeting were Chinese Vice-Foreign Minister Kong Xuanyou and 

Chinese Ambassador to the DPRK Li Jinjun. 

Kim Jong Un, the respected Supreme Leader of the party, state and army of the 

DPRK, was so pleased to see Wang Yi again more than one month after his visit to 

China and exchanged warm greetings with him. 

Then, he had a talk with Wang Yi. 

Wang Yi courteously conveyed to him warm greetings from Xi Jinping, general 

secretary of the Central Committee of the Communist Party of China and president 

of the People's Republic of China. 

The Supreme Leader expressed thanks for it and requested Wang Yi to convey 

warm greetings from him and the party, government and people of the DPRK to 

respected Xi Jinping and the fraternal Chinese people. 

At the meeting there were wide-ranging and in-depth exchanges of opinions on 

the issue of comprehensively carrying forward and developing in depth the unity 

and traditional friendly and cooperative relations between the two countries and the 

issues of mutual concern including the direction and prospect of the development 

of the situation on the Korean peninsula. 

The talk proceeded in a comradely and amicable atmosphere. 
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Kim Jong Un expressed great satisfaction over the excellent talk with Wang Yi 

which reconfirmed the views of the DPRK and China on important issues and 

exchanged opinions on them. 

He warmly embraced Wang Yi and exchanged good-byes with him.  

 

Kim Jong Un Proposes Resetting Standard Time of DPRK 

  

Pyongyang, April 30 (KCNA) -- Kim Jong Un, chairman of the Workers' Party 

of Korea and chairman of the State Affairs Commission of the Democratic People's 

Republic of Korea, proposed resetting the standard time of the DPRK. 

During his visit to the south side area for the historic Third North-South Summit 

Meeting and Talks, Kim Jong Un, Supreme Leader of the party, the state and the 

army of the DPRK, discussed with south Korean President Moon Jae In the matter 

of unifying the standard times of the north and the south. 

Noting that it was a painful wrench to see two clocks indicating Pyongyang and 

Seoul times hanging on a wall of the summit venue, he proposed unifying the 

times of the north and the south before doing anything else. 

It is not an abstract meaning that the north and the south become one but it is 

just a process in which the north and the south turn their different and separated 

things into the same and single ones, he said, expressing his resolution to unify the 

two times now existing on the Korean peninsula as the first practical step for 

national reconciliation and unity. 

True to his suggestion that a relevant field of the DPRK should examine and 

approve this proposal, the Presidium of the DPRK Supreme People's Assembly 

adopted a decree "On Resetting Pyongyang Time". 

 


